City of Derby

Derby Housing Authority
Minutes – June 3, 2015

The meeting of the Derby Housing Authority was called to order at 6:30 PM by Joseph 

Romano, Chairman on Wednesday June 3, 2015.

Chairman Joseph Romano welcomed all those present.
Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call:  Chairman Joseph Romano, Vice Chairman Quentin Garatoni, Treasurer Pauline Monaco, Secretary Stanley Muzyk and Commissioner Linda Fusco.  Steven Nakano, Executive Director.
Approval of the Minutes of May 6, 2015:
· Motion to waive the reading of the minutes of May 6, 2015 and to approve as presented.
Motion by Stan Muzyk.  Second by Quentin Garatoni.  All in Favor.  Motion passes.

Additions, Deletions, or Corrections:

Hearing none Chairman Romano continued to next item on agenda.

Public Portion:
Linda Swinski – 15 Guardiano Terrace.  Ms. Swinski stated that the cracks as previously reported have not been totally addressed in the parking lot and curbing.  Commissioner Pauline Monaco also a resident of Guardiano Terrace stated that the areas in question were previously scored by the contractor however the work was never completed.  Chairman Romano asked Executive Director Nakano to follow-up with the contractor and if necessary look into hiring a different contractor.

Ms. Swinski also made reference to the over grown bushes along the sidewalk and stairs area near the mail boxes.  She suggested that they be cut down as low as possible or even removed and mulch be put in its place.
Other residents in attendance echoed her comments.

Rosanna Velez – 26 Stygar Terrace.  Ms. Velez restated her concern regarding smoking at the Stygar Terrace complex.  She stated that the smoking is still continuing and is affecting her health and quality of life.  Chairman Romano asked Executive Director Nakano if all of the guidelines and processes outlined in the tenant’s lease have been done.  To which Executive Director Nakano replied yes.  Chairman Romano stated he himself spoke via telephone with the resident(s) in question and was assured that they would follow the rules of the lease.  Ms. Velez 
was assured that the issue will be resolved as soon as possible and brought to a conclusion with a remedy for all parties and will be followed through on.
Frank Meany – 12 Guardiano Terrace.  Mr. Meany asked why the DHA minutes were not available on the City of Derby web page for 2015.  Chairman Romano asked the recording secretary, Laura Wabno and she replied that she sends them to Executive Director Nakano at which point he sends them to the City of Derby’s city/town clerk’s office.  Ms. Wabno reminded the commissioners and Mr. Meany that all minutes and financials presented at the monthly meetings are available for review at the City of Derby, Derby Housing Authority office.  Previously the minutes were sent to Jack Walsh of the Valley United Way who volunteered his time even once a grant which initiated the web page back in 1995 as part of the Electronic Valley project ended. The City of Derby’s web page is now under the direction of the City of Derby entirely since approximately the beginning of 2015. 
Mr. Meany also reiterated Ms. Swinski’s comments regarding the cracks in the roadway at Guardiano Terrace and the over grown bushes.

Conversations continued and no action was taken Chairman Romano asked for the meeting to proceed.

Director’s Report:  
The Director’s Report for May 2015 was presented by Steven Nakano, the Executive Director.

Director’s Report:



May 2015

Stygar Terrace:



Unit #9 ready for occupancy July 1, 2015.
Cicia Manor:




Unit #16 ready for occupancy July 1, 2015.






Unit #85 ready for occupancy July 1, 2015.

Lakeview Apartments:


Unit #3   ready for occupancy June 1, 2015.

Miscellaneous:

Bill payment report placed on file.
Paid vouchers and bills for May 2015 placed on file for review.

Section 8 Program:
Landlord checks for the month of June, 2015 were processed and mailed out.

PIC reporting is currently at 98%.

Chairman Romano questioned the expense for Flick’s snow removal and grounds maintenance.

Executive Director Nakano reported that the added expense this year was for the high volume of snow storms this year.  He further stated that the fees are in line with years past other than the additional snow storms.

Members in the audience echoed that Flick’s does a decent job but, would like to see a better plan implemented when it comes time for snow removal and moving the cars around for better clearance.

· Motion to approve the Director’s Report as presented.

Motion by Stan Muzyk.  Second by Linda Fusco.  All in Favor.  Motion Passes.

**All reports will be placed on file with the filing of the minutes of the Derby Housing Authority of June 3, 2015 
at the Derby Housing Authority Offices located at 101 West Fourth Street, Derby, CT. 
Update on Barron Block Project:
Chairman Romano stated that they are moving along and have contracted an architect and are proceeding.  Also, there has been a consultant and lawyer hired to proceed.  There is no action required at this time and the commissioners and the public will be kept updated as the process continues.  Chairman Romano made note that the Valley Independent Sentinel Editor Eugene Driscoll has asked for an interview and status regarding the Barron Block.  Chairman Romano  will contact him once all of the necessary paperwork has been secured and this commission is ready to proceed.
No action is required at this time and Chairman Romano and Executive Director Nakano will keep the commissioners informed as the project continues.

Chairman Romano read the following Resolution 2015-6 into the record:

RESOLUTION 2015-6

WHEREAS, The Housing Authority of the City of Derby operates a Section 8 Housing Choice Voucher Program which is required to annually submit a SEMAP (Section 8 Management Assessment Program) certification, and

WHEREAS, The Section Eight Management Assessment Program monitors the accuracy and consistency of the Housing Choice Voucher Program for review by the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development:
NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Commissioners of the Housing Authority of the City of Derby in conjunction with applicable HUD regulations, authorize the Housing Authority of the City of Derby to approve the certification of the Section Eight Management Assessment Program (SEMAP) for fiscal year ending March 31, 2015.

Certified as a true copy of a resolution duly adopted by the Board of Commissioners of the City of Derby Housing Authority at a meeting on June 3, 2015 which has not been rescinded or modified in any way,

June 3, 2015





              Joseph R. Romano, Chairman
** Full text and contents of Resolution 2015-6 will be placed on file with the filing of the minutes of the 
Derby Housing Authority of June 3, 2015. 

Chairman Romano asked for any discussion on Resolution 2015-6.  Hearing none:

· Motion to approve Resolution 2015-6 as read.
Motion by Pauline Monaco.  Second by Stan Muzyk.  All in Favor.  Motion passes.
Adjournment:
· Motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:51 PM.
Motion by Joseph Romano.  Second by Linda Fusco.  All in Favor.  Motion passes.

Respectfully submitted,

Laura A. Wabno

Recording Secretary
**These minutes are subject to the approval of the Derby Housing Authority at their next scheduled meeting.
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